
A Roman Catholic Parish in the Archdiocese of St. Louis, Missouri
4614 Blue Springs Drive, Imperial, MO 63052

saintjohnimperial.org | 636-296-8061



September 17, 20232

St. John theBeloved Disciple Parish
Parish Offi  ce Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Th ursday 9:00 am-2:00 pm 

phone: 636-296-8061 | fax: 636-296-8067
Clergy

Rev. Daniel G. Shaughnessy, Pastor frs@sjiparish.org
636-464-1013 x104

Rev. Jonathan R. Ruzicka, Associate Pastor jruzicka@sjiparish.org
636-464-1013 x116

Msgr. Gregory R. Mikesch, In Residence

Rev. Mr. Larry Nava, 
Permanent Deacon

Retired

Parish Staff & Volunteers

Carol DuBuque, Administrative Assistant offi  ce@stjohnimperial.org
636-296-8061, x4

Donna Siebenmorgen, Offi  ce Volunteer

Teresa Zwiener, PSR Director tdmini50@gmail.com
314-277-2601

Gary Boyer, Facilities

Judy Kauzlarich, Music Ministry 314-808-1186

Larry Buechel, Music Ministry

Greg Th ompson, Worship Team GregT84@hotmail.com
314-620-3255

Stan Gross, Parish Cemetery 314-809-0407

Councils

Gary Dierks, Parish Council 314-401-0549

Mike Hess, Finance Council

St. Joseph Parish
Parish Offi  ce Hours: M-F: 7:30 am—3:30 pm | 636-464-1013

Parish Administrative Staff

Kathy Larson, Communications Director klarson@sjiparish.org | x112

Karla Owensby, Business Manager kowensby@sjiparish.org | x103

Rachel Schoenberger, Administrative Asst. rschoenberger@sjiparish.org | x102

Heather Selsor, Corpus Christi Center Manager hselsor@sjiparish.org | x111

For a complete listing, please visit https://www.sjiparish.org/staff 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist
Since it has been some time since we regularly scheduled Ministers of 

the Eucharist, please call the offi  ce if you are interested in helping with 
this ministry. A training/retraining may be off ered in the near future.

Oops!

Due to a technical error, the bulleƟ n 
for September 9/10 did not enter 

producƟ on. Please note that all bulleƟ ns 
are also found at:

h  ps://saintjohnimperial.org/bulle  ns
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Ministry
Schedule

Sept. 23
4:00 pm

Sept. 24
7:30 am

Sept. 24
10:00 am

Lector 1 C. Eldridge D. Gross A. Buechel

Lector 2 B. Gross C. Donart D. Seyer

Mass Intentions

Tuesday September 19, 2023

6:30 pm Bob Healy

Wednesday September 20, 2023 

8:00 am Paul Stonecypher

Th ursday September 21, 2023 

6:30 pm Melissa Mauzik

Friday September 22, 2023 

8:00 am Mary Riebold

Saturday September 23, 2023 

4:00 pm Joe Blecha
Sunday September 24, 2023 

7:30 am Art & Frances Nahlik

10:00 am Clarence Smith

Wedding Anniversaries
CongratulaƟ ons to our parishioners who 

celebrate wedding anniversaries this week.
9/17:  Travis & Jessica Gaines
9/18:  AusƟ n & Rose Cardone, Bob & Tina Hamilton, 

Bob & Debbie Williams, Ray & Kay Meyer

May you have many more years together!

Birthdays this Week
9/17:  Larry Buechel, Madelyn Huskey, Karen Perry
9/19:  Rosemary Grubb, Bernard Henning
9/20:  Barbara Hendrichs
9/21:  LoreƩ a Plum
9/22:  Eli Brokaw, William Mayer, Rebecca Meyer
9/23:  Gary BaƩ les, John Whitehead, Eric Bader, 

Aleksander Kehder 

     God’s blessings be yours on your special day!

PARISH STEWARDSHIP -  DATA NOT AVAILABLE

Current Fiscal YTD
Offertory

Total collected $
Amount needed

Surplus or shortage
Special collections

St. Vincent dePaul
Archdiocesan $

WOMEN’S ACTS RETREAT
Ladies hopefully you have thought and prayed about 
the retreat on Oct 5-8, 2023. As there is limited 
space, it is important to get in your registration as 
soon as possible. Flyers are in the offi  ce if needed.  
Take a leap of faith and put yourself in God’s Hands.
Have No Anxiety at All…the God of Peace Will Be 
With You.
Th ank you and if you have any questions call Gloria 
Swaller at 636-287-4333

Reaching the Priests of the Parish
Th e offi  ce phone numbers for Fr. Shaughnessy and 

Fr. Ruzicka are listed on page 2. During the St. 
Joseph Parish Offi  ce hours (Mon.-Fri. 7:30 am to 

3:30 pm) the parish phone is typically answered. If 
there is no answer, or if it is outside of offi  ce hours, a 
recording will off er you several options. One worth 
particular mention, and it is the fi rst option off ered, 

is “If you need to reach a priest for a sacramental 
emergency, please press 1.” Choosing this option will 
send the call to the priests. If you need to arrange an 
anointing, or if someone has passed away, or some 

other emergency, please use this option.
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From the Desk of
Fr. Dan Shaughnessy, Pastor

Dear SJBD parishioners,
Th e letter below was written by the Key Parish 
Leaders (KPLs) of St. John the Beloved Parish. 
Th ese leaders were chosen by Fr. Rich Coerver to 
help him shepherd the All Th ings New process.

Dear Brothers and Sisters of SJBD, 
It has been over a month since Fr. Coerver moved 
to St. Clement of Rome and Fr. Shaughnessy offi  -
cially became our Pastor and Fr. Ruzicka, our Asso-
ciate Pastor. As part of the All Things New strategic 
planning process, we were named our Key Parish 
Leaders (KPLs): Cullen Brokaw, Gary Dierks, Peg-
gy Haberberger, Cathleen & Rich Horst, and Gary 
Pryzgoda. We believe we have been blessed by 
the work of the Holy Spirit as St. John the Be-
loved Disciple remained open as a parish. The KPL 
team has remained posiƟ ve through this 2 ½ year 
process and has looked to the opportuniƟ es that 
are bestowed upon the St. John’s community as 
a part of this new parish structure. Unfortunate-
ly, there had been a gap in communicaƟ on as to 
the process leading up to the August 1st change. 
To alleviate that consternaƟ on, the St. John’s KPL 
team wanted to provide some background of how 
we got to where we are today. 
Keep in mind, the Archdiocese has not provided 
a guide or direcƟ ons on how to do this. These 
are uncharted waters for both parishes, and for 
Fr. Shaughnessy and Fr. Ruzicka, and the team in 
place at St. Joseph, several of whom now have 
roles at St. John. The Archdiocese said, “just go 
do it.” Our goal is to show the Archdiocese how it 

should be done. 
March – May: In March, we received preliminary 
informaƟ on from the Archdiocese that St. John’s 
would become a Pastorate of St. Joe’s. (Note that 
the term “Pastorate” was dropped around the 
Ɵ me the formal announcements were made on 
Pentecost.) This meant that St. John would remain 
its own parish with its own idenƟ ty and each 
parish would retain its own councils and organi-
zaƟ ons. Fr. Shaughnessy and Fr. Ruzicka have fully 
supported this from the beginning. At that point, 
the KPL teams from both parishes including all 
three priests began meeƟ ng unoffi  cially to 1) get 
to know the other parish’s KPL team; 2) to under-
stand each parish, and what is/can be off ered to 
parishioners by the parish and 3) how we can help 
each other. Both parishes’ KPL teams were excit-
ed about the new opportuniƟ es in front of us as 
Catholics in Imperial. We knew through these dis-
cussions that we would jell with St. Joe’s and vice 
versa. Both teams agreed it was the best outcome 
for both parishes.
May – July: On Pentecost Sunday the announce-
ment became offi  cial: Fr. Shaughnessy and Fr. 
Ruzicka would also be appointed to SJBD. How-
ever, there was one kink in the chain that we did 
not expect and that was that Fr. Rich would be 
moving to St. Clement of Rome. To complicate the 
situaƟ on even more, Lisa Reilmann, our Parish 
AdministraƟ ve Assistant, planned to reƟ re. Both 
were eff ecƟ ve August 1. It was even more criƟ cal 
that we get the teams together and develop a 
plan. The KPLs started meeƟ ng every two weeks. 
It was more crucial for St. John’s to have a plan, 
so the KPL team created a spreadsheet that had 
a Ɵ meline of items that needed to be addressed 
immediately, 3 months out, 6 months out, short-
term goals and long-term goals. It was an incredi-
bly detailed list. ConversaƟ ons were had as to the 
best way of managing both parishes. AŌ er several 
meeƟ ngs and brainstorming and more meeƟ ngs, a 
plan was developed. We looked at the immediate 
needs fi rst. By the Ɵ me August 1 rolled around, 
there were communicaƟ ons between the parishes 
and their various organizaƟ ons with our parish’s 
organizaƟ ons. The main items that were criƟ cal to 
address were the Eucharist (Mass Ɵ mes, religious 
emergencies, funerals, etc.); communicaƟ ons (bul-
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leƟ ns, Constant Contact, phones) and the business 
side of running St. John’s.
August: Some changes did take place out of neces-
sity. Since the parish fi nances are a pressure point 
for some parishioners, we want to be clear that ac-
counts have remained separate; the Finance Com-
miƩ ee has stayed intact and will remain separate, 
there will be no commingling of funds. However, 
from a business standpoint, the processes need 
to be consistent with Archdiocesan mandates and 
work conƟ nues in that regard.
Mass Schedules: Prior to Fr. Shaughnessy and 
Fr. Ruzicka, it was discussed that we do not have 
enough in aƩ endance to jusƟ fy having 3 masses 
on the weekend. With the possibility of people 
shopping parishes from other parts of Jeff erson 
County, we did not want to eliminate any Masses 
with the potenƟ al of welcoming new parishioners. 
Therefore, Fr. Shaughnessy and Fr. Ruzicka decided 
to just push back the start Ɵ me of the Masses by a 
half hour, keeping all 3. 
As for as the changes in the vesƟ bule at the 
Church, these were discussed with the Worship 
Team. We want to make it a warm and inviƟ ng 
place to worship and to not only greet our current 
parishioners, but also welcome potenƟ al new pa-
rishioners, family, friends, and anyone else looking 
for a new home. AƩ endance must increase. It is 
IMPERATIVE that we invite any past parishioners, 
friends, and family members who have fallen away 
from the church and anyone else who may be 
interested in joining our parish family. While we 
remain open at this point, the hard work is not 
over. We cannot sit back and coast. It is truly vital 
to conƟ nue working to build our parish community.
As you can surmise, the KPL team has spent a lot 
of Ɵ me and eff ort over the course of 2 ½ years at-
tending meeƟ ngs, focus groups, working through 
processes, etc., all for the beƩ erment of St. John’s. 
We have a wonderful opportunity to grow and 
conƟ nue to be a viable source for our community.
We know that the Holy Spirit is guiding us. We ask 
that everyone in our Parish be respecƞ ul of our 
brothers and sisters, be posiƟ ve and pray that we 
listen to the Holy Spirit and follow his plan.
If you have any quesƟ ons, please feel free to reach 

out to one of the KPL team members.
St. John the Beloved pray for us!
Your KPL Team
Gary Dierks: 314.401.0549
Cathleen Horst: 314.719.6684
Rich Horst: 314.435.4468
Peggy Haberberger: 314.803.6647 
Gary Przygoda: 636.948.2354
Cullen Brokaw: 314.566.5563

On behalf of Msgr. Mikesch and Fr. Ruzicka, I 
want to thank the KPLs for their tireless service to 
the SJBD parish community. As All Th ings New is 
now in the implementation phase, the leadership 
councils in the parish have assumed the role of lay 
parish leadership and the role of the KPLs has come 
to a conclusion. Please know that I asked the KPLs 
to write a letter to explain their parish involvement 
over the last two years under Fr. Coerver’s leader-
ship. And I thank them for that.
Moving forward now, Fr. Ruzicka and I are working 
with all the various councils at SJBD. Currently, 
we are reassessing the Mass schedules. In the let-
ter above from the KPLs, they noted: “Prior to Fr. 
Shaughnessy and Fr. Ruzicka, it was discussed that we 
do not have enough in attendance to justify having 3 
masses on the weekend. With the possibility of people 
shopping parishes from other parts of Jeff erson Coun-
ty, we did not want to eliminate any Masses with the 
potential of welcoming new parishioners. Th erefore, Fr. 
Shaughnessy and Fr. Ruzicka decided to just push back 
the start time of the masses by a half hour, keeping all 
3 masses.” Please note that we are taking a second 
look at this. Th e capacity of the church easily holds 
the attendance at the 2 Sunday morning Masses. In 
the coming weeks, we will be communicating my 
thoughts on this as we move forward.
Th anks and God bless you all.
Blessed to serve!
Yours in Christ,
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Football Boosters Underway
Our most important fund-
raiser annually is our SJBD 
Football Boosters. They 
are now available for you 
to take, purchase, and even 
better, sell to others. The tickets are now available 
in the Parish Offi  ce and after the weekend Masses 
in the church lobby.
Cost is $25/ticket—the same as last year. Th ere will 
be 18 weeks of drawings and nine winners will split 
$1,000 per week. In 2022 we sold 1,952 Boosters 
and are hoping for 2,500 this year. As we all work 
together and with the assistance of our football part-
ners, we can do this. So far, 1,373 tickets have been 
sold for a total of $34,325.

Basket Winners Round #72
Congratulations to our winners!
Kitchen Basket: Dawn Gross

Luggage Basket : Keith and Kathie Boyer
Summer Basket: Jackie Beutel
Ladies Basket: Susan Scalise
Revenue from the Basket Raffl  es 

through Sunday, September 3, 2023.

 Round #71 $316.00
Round #72 $309.00

Total to Date $1,621.00

Knights of Columbus Council 2333 
American Red Cross Blood Drive

Tuesday, September 19, 2:30-7 pm
Corpus Christi Center at St. Joseph Parish
For appointments go to redcrossblood.org

Search for our drive or use sponsor code 
SJCCImperial or call Bob (314-704-8068)

 or Janet Hermann (314-304-4238)
Walk-ins are welcome

To save time visit redcrossblood.org/rapidpass on the 
day of the drive to complete pre-donation reading and 
health history. Th e Rapidpass is also available on the 

American Red Cross app.
Your donation is a special gift of life 

to those who need it!
Th ank you!

BULLETIN SUBMISSION 
INSTRUCTIONS

Th e bulletin must be submitted to Liturgical Pub-
lications each week by Tuesday at 2 pm. Since the 
parish offi  ce is closed on Mondays and Fridays, 

the deadline for submitting items for the bulletin 
is Th ursdays at noon. Any person or ministry 

who wishes to submit something for the bulle-
tin may send it directly to bulletin@sjiparish.org 
or may drop something off  in the parish offi  ce. 
If sending by email, please make sure the text is 
editable, either a Word document or in the body 
of the email, but not a pdf. Th e team involved in 
preparing the bulletin would appreciate it if each 
email includes information on just one topic so 
that we can keep track of the topic and the pub-
lication dates. Th is process allows us to fi le the 

submissions and prevents any oversights.
Th ank you for your assistance.

Follow Us Online!
Web: www.saintjohnimperial.org

Facebook: 
hƩ ps://www.facebook.com/profi le.

php?id=100067771129696 
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Please pray for the sick and suffering...

Please pray for those in the military...

Andrew Bornholdt, Jack Dawson, Chris Degenhardt, Richard Frisch III, 
Nick Luaders, Justin Moffi  tt, Mathew Rigden, Andrew Roussin, Daniel 
Roussin, Matthew Roussin, Blake Sikes, Brett Vennemann, Aaron Vogt, 
Joshua Vogt

Donald & Jimilie Agnew, Rachel Allen, Kenny Allgeyer, Angela & 
Ashley Alt, Bea Arnold, Ross Augustin, Abby Bader, Barbara Bader, 
Joey Bader, Olivia Baese, Ben Barton, Judy Barton, Gary Battles, 
Millie Baumann, Barbara Bequette, Mary Bequette, Teresa Biehler, 
Guyla Bills, Shirley Blecha, Keith Boyer, Noreen Boyer, Wayne 
Brewer, Barb & Ron Buchheit, Alvera Byrne, Rich Byrne, Cathy 
Castro, Ed Chott, Manny Contreras, Ryan Cross, Linda Dickens, 
Erika Downey, Linda Eagle, Jason Eastman, Marvin Eaton, Frank 
Egbert, Agnes Farrar, Thomas Finn, Mike Fowler, Tina Gearon, Ed & 
Marjorie Gordan, Geri Gossett, Toby Gossett, Cheryl Greener, Betty 
Gunter, Mary Jane Heilich, Cory Hicks, Austin Hill, Catherine Horn-
sey, Paula Hyrnik, Ruth Jensen, Ron Jordan, Jr., Ron Jordan, Sr., 
Tim Jordan, Joyce Keller, Colleen Khoury, Stephanie Kohler, Rose 
Korando, Patsy Lange, Ava Laposha, Ellie Laposha, Kim Lawrence, 
Larry Lehr, Evenly Martin, Jeanne Mason, Francine McGraw, Robert 
Miller, Judy Nanna, Michael Nichols, Theresa Needles, Mary Oden-
hal, Joan & Sheldon O’Rourke, Chris Peters, Roger Pleis, Bill Rags-
dale, Anna Redmond, Lance Reilmann, Brenda Reppell, Bob Ruoff , 
Dominic Santone, Bill Schneider, Kathleen Schneider, Diana Schwal-
bert, Jean Schwartz, Rosie Seiler, Art Seyer, Kelly Shanks, Debbie 
Sorocko, Donna Spencer, Joe Stabile, Ruth Stabile, Carrie Steiber, 
Megan Taylor, Mark Travers, Margie Thomas, Paul Vandeven, Addie 
Wade, Edward Wade, Zoe Wade, Elizabeth Ward, Therese Weiding-
er, Claudia Weiler, and nursing care residents.

Eucharistic Adorers Needed

After the 8:00 a.m. Mass and Mother of 
Perpetual Help Devotions thru Closing and 

Benediction at 4:00 pm

Extra coverage needed during the morning 
especially between 10 and 11:30.

Visitors and drop-ins are always welcome.
Questions: Contact Joe Scalise
Worship Team, 314-922-4634.

St. John-St. Vincent de Paul 
Conference 

is collecting the below items:

Canned Beef Stew
Hamburger Helper

Boxed & Package Potatoes
Canned Gravy

Rice

Our SVDP conference is blessed to 
have consistent and generous support 

from our parishioners. 
Your generosity makes it possible to 

assist the needy in our neighborhood.  

Thanks for the Show of 
Support!

The St. John Key Parish Lead-
ers (KPLs), on behalf of the St. 
John the Beloved Disciple pa-
rishioners, would like to extend 
a HUGE thank you to all the 
parishioners of St. Joseph who 
came over and generously sup-
ported the St. John picnic this 
past Saturday and Sunday (9/9 
and 9/10). It was a wonderful 
Ɵ me geƫ  ng to meet and share 
some great fellowship with so 
many of you. Emboldened by 
the Holy Spirit, it once again 
showed what great things can 
be accomplished when we come 
together as one community. We, 
at St. John, can’t wait to show 
our support for the many St. 
Joseph acƟ viƟ es coming up for 
the remainder of the year and 
beyond.
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
 Jon Becker

 
jbecker@4LPi.com 

(800) 950-9952 x2536

Turning 65? 

ON MEDICARE 
AND HAVE A 
QUESTION?

Contact 

Judy Erslon 

Parishioner 
EXECUTIVE SENIOR SERVICES 

314.650.2714

Anna Barbic
Realtor | Parishioner
314.602.1457
636.464.3222
abarbicelite@gmail.com

EXIT ELITE REALITY

AIR CONDITIONING • HEATING
Service since 1978

Dave Lennox PREMIER DEALER
We Service All Makes & Models

11010 Gravois Industrial Ct. St. Louis

314-756-9444
or Toll Free 877-508-7132
www.scottleeheating.com

4551 Old Hwy. 21
Shady Valley

(636) 282-4235
www.fscb.com

Learn answers to The 
10 Most Common 

Medicare Questions. 
Free EDUCATION ONLY 

seminar for people 
preparing for Medicare.

Food and Beverage, 
as well as valuable 

information, on 
Saturday, September 30th AT 

THE PAVILION AT LEMAY 
305 Gregg Road, 

Lemay, MO 63125
First Seminar at 1pm  

or Second Seminar at 2:30pm
Call or Text:  

314-650-2714 
if special accommodations  

are needed.

E X C L U S I V E 
L E V E L I N G

ConCrete LeveLing & PoLy JaCking ServiCeS

Missouri
CatholicMatch.com/MO

JEFFCO
SIDING • FASCIA • SOFFITS

SEAMLESS GUTTERING • ROOFING • WINDOWS
E-Mail: larry@jeffcoguttering.com

23 NEW SUGAR CREEK
FENTON, MO 63026
www.Jeffcoguttering.com

FREE ESTIMATES

LARRY STRICKLAND
PHONE (636) 343-6723

FAX (636) 343-8788

Since
1976


